
 

 
addendum (January 2018) DOT&PF 

Date:   October 31, 2022 
Project:   Quartz Creek to Sterling 69 kVa Pole 

Removal 
 

Solicitation No.:  ITB 23040 
Addendum No.  Four 

 
TO ALL PLANHOLDERS: 
 
All ITB recipients on record registered as Plan Holders for ITB# 23040 
 
The ITB Package is hereby clarified or changed as follows: 
 

1. QUESTION: Does AEA guarantee this line will not have any induction from the existing 
energized 115 kV transmission line running parallel with this insulated de-energized 69 kV 
transmission line? Working this line safely will require installing grounds, (personnel and 
working) to remove any difference in potential that will exist on this line. Do the personnel 
need to have a state certificate of fitness?  

ANSWER: It is the Contractor’s duty and responsibility to ensure that proper 
safety protocols are in place before undertaking any work on any lines that may 
be minimally or fully energized.  
 

2. QUESTION: Can you confirm if the poles have pentachlorophenol in/on them?  
ANSWER: The poles may contain pentachlorophenol (penta) preservative as that 
was a standard practice when the line was installed. Some poles may be cedar 
and were not treated with penta preservative. It will be the Contractor’s 
responsibility to determine the proper disposal method.  
 

3. QUESTION: Do you know how many of the poles have been burnt/charred?  
ANSWER: This information is unknown, and would require a field inspection by 
the Contractor. 

 
 
 END OF ADDENDUM 
 
 
We appreciate your participation in this solicitation.  
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
        

Contract Officer 
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